Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 11th January 2016 at Community Centre, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), J Lean, G Chappell, K Neill, C Blake, J Rogers, T Cowman
Before the meeting started there was a presentation by Tony Brian (Chair of Cricket Scotland) and Malcolm Cannon (Chief Executive of Cricket Scotland) on proposed changes to the governance of Cricket Scotland.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, A Duncan, M Fox, N Cameron, M Ross and Fort William.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	C Blake proposed and G Chappell seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) 8.c – J Bishop has yet to meet with N Cameron to discuss final costings of the Development Programme.  G Chappell has received payment from Ross Co and Forres for candidates on coaching course but is unsure who may have sent payment direct to Cricket Scotland.  J Bishop will discuss this with N Cameron.
	J Bishop/N Cameron

	
	
	

	4.
	AGM arrangements
	

	
	a) C Farr confirmed the venue as Elgin City FC, 2pm on Sunday 7th February 2016.
b) Format of Agenda was agreed upon.

c) It was noted that a proposal had been received from the Highland Cricket Development Group (HCDG).  It’s core message was that Reserve cricket should be played on Saturdays’ in order to allow junior cricket to benefit.  However, the current Constitution does not allow for proposals from anyone other than member clubs.  J Bishop contacted the Group and time was given to find a sponsor club but there has been no further movement on the proposal which will not be presented to the AGM.
d) After the AGM, Cricket Scotland will give a presentation on proposed changes to their governance.  There will be an opportunity to discuss after the presentation.

e) The third part of the afternoon will be an opportunity to discuss Playing Conditions and changes which clubs may wish to see made.

f) The last part of the afternoon will be for the formation of a NoSCA Officials group.  It is hoped that Munro Ross and George Chappell will be there to start things off.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) N Cameron has distributed a programme of courses for Spring 2016.
b) K Neill asked for more detail on a proposed Junior Player Booklet.  J Bishop has agreed to produce this with assistance from MCA and HCDG.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Neill has dates when the Nairn ground is not available.  These will be passed on to C Blake.
b) G Chappell told the meeting that the Financial Accounts are with an accountant prior to presentation at the AGM.

c) C Farr presented a letter received on behalf of NoSCA from Angus Robertson, M.P. for Moray, congratulating the Association on the Awards for All funding.

d) J Bishop advised the meeting that there had been an indication that Gordonstoun School may have been interested in entering a team into the Senior league for 2016.  However, nothing further had come from this..
e) It was noted that Danny Alexander (former member of Ross Co and former M.P. for a Highland constituency) is now an Ambassador for the Chance to Shine Project.  J Bishop would like to explore the possibilities this might have for local cricket.  It was suggested that he could be invited to the NoSCA v MCC game which is usually held in May at Gordonstoun.
	J Bishop to progress



	
	
	

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 22nd February 2016, 7pm at Sainsbury’s, Nairn.
	


